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Members Meeting Questions and Answers
Wednesday 11 September 2013
Players and Player Sales
Q: Did we receive a sell on fee from the Matt Phillips sale?
A: Yes, £200k, and this has been paid to Steve Hayes to partly pay down our debt to him ahead of schedule. This figure was agreed with Blackpool prior to his sale and had been the subject of negotiation since January. When finally agreed in early August, the Club Board believed it was good business as Matt was entering the final year of his contract and had a broken arm. Also, there was a possibility of Blackpool selling Tom Ince and then not wishing to sell Matt. Of course, with hindsight, we could have received more, but if he hadn’t been sold in this window, we would more than likely have received nothing.
Q: How much did we receive for Charles Dunne?
A: £250k. Again we believe this represented good business as Charles is a fantastic young player who was entering the final year of his contract and wouldn’t have signed another one with us. Key to the deal was that Charles has been loaned back to us, up to the point where he would have left us anyway.
Q: Did the sales of Dunne and Jordan Ibe have sell on and international appearance clauses? 
A: Yes, although we are contractually bound not to release the details at this time.
Q: Are we looking to extend the contracts of our young players?
A: Yes, definitely, whilst operating within our budget.
Q: Are we looking to extend Billy Knott’s loan?

A: Yes, we are looking at this.

Q: Is there any possibility of reintroducing an academy?

A: Closing our previous academy was a very difficult but financially necessary decision and we will resurrect it in some form as soon as we can. In the mean time we are continually looking for good young players who we can sign and develop, such as Tom Fletcher, who was playing in non-league for Cheshunt. Gareth is also aware that a number of the ‘Stokenchurch’ players are talented.
Other
Q: Is it now profitable to have Wasps as tenants and do we want them to remain for the future?
A: It is very marginal and depends on their attendances. They are contracted to be here for this season with an option to extend for next season. However their stated position is that they see their future elsewhere. 

Q: Do we have alternative tenants in mind?
A: The ‘desso’ pitch is nearing the end of its life and therefore, for the longer term, we will have to decide whether to have another tenant and replace the pitch with one that can withstand two teams, or have a standard (and much cheaper) pitch for ourselves only.

Q: What is the position with Kukri?
A: They are contracted for two more years and the new home and away kits are for two years, in line with our pledge to fans.
Q: Are both the Chesham and Handy Cross bus services being stopped?

A: Yes, unfortunately we have announced that both services will cease after the York City game on 21 September, as they are not financially viable. We are looking at what alternatives can be provided from the Burton Albion game onwards, although there are no easy solutions.
Q: Some fans received their season tickets late and there were initial difficulties obtaining refunds for the cancelled Reading friendly. Have lessons been learned from these mistakes?

A: Yes and we apologise for these problems.
Q: What is the situation with the beer contract?
A: We have looked at a number of alternatives to Greene King. However they are very keen to work with us and to offer a much wider range of beers at prices which allow us to achieve a reasonable margin. We do anticipate also being able to offer local guest beers and we are aware of the popularity of Rebellion (we like it too!).
Q: Are the large potholes in Hillbottom Road going to be repaired?
A: We are optimistic. Following a number of meetings, we believe the local council will adopt and then maintain the road.
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